
Mr Chair,  

1. I would like to thank Mr. Antonio Guterres, Secretary-General of the 
United Nations, for presenting the proposed programme budget for 2022. I 
would also like to thank Mr. Giovanni Battista Buttigieg, chair of the 61st 
session of the Committee for Programme and Coordination, and Mr. 
Abdallah Bachar Bong, Chairman of the Advisory Committee, for 



7. The proposed programme budget for 2022 bears special importance, as 
it is the final year of the trial period of the annual budgetary cycle, as 
approved by resolution 72/266A. The experiences gathered in 2019, 2020 
and 2021 will provide Member States with sufficient knowledge to review 
the results of the reform when this Committee addresses it in the 77th 
session.  

8. As usual, the Brazilian delegation will be ready to engage constructively 
in this session.  

I thank you.  

 

 


